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TO:  All Law Enforcement Officials 

FROM:  B. Sue Fulton, Chair and Chief Administrator 

DATE: March 19, 2020 

SUBJECT: Administrative Order 2020-02 (IRP and IFTA Temporary Extension) 

 

Pursuant to the State of Emergency as declared in Executive Order No. 103 (2020), issued by 
Governor Philip D. Murphy March 9, 2020, I, B. Sue Fulton, Chair and Chief  Administrator of the 
New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission, have signed Administrative Order 2020-02, which 
temporarily extends all International Registration Plan (“IRP”) registrations (“cab cards”) and 
Temporary IRP registrations, with expiration dates between March and May, 2020, until May 31, 
2020.  This extension applies to New Jersey commercial carriers/vehicles.  
  

1. The Administrative Order also provides a temporary waiver of the International 
Registration Plan (“IRP”) requirement that an out-of-state carrier apply for and obtain from 
the MVC a temporary registration credential known as a “Trip Permit” or “Temporary 
Authorization” in accordance with section N.J.A.C. 13:18-2.13 of the New Jersey 
regulations implementing and governing IRP; and   

 
2. A temporary waiver of the International Fuel Tax Agreement (“IFTA”) that an out-of-state 

carrier apply for and obtain a licensing permit credential known as a “Trip Permit” in 
accordance with section N.J.A.C. 13:18-3.5 of the New Jersey regulations implementing 
and governing IFTA.   

   
 
A copy of the official Administrative Order is attached.   
  
Thank You.   
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